
 
REPORT TO LANDULPH PARISH COUNCIL - WORKING GROUP UPDATE 

Please complete and submit this form for Working Group updates  
to be considered by Landulph Parish Council. 

TITLE 
 

Landulph Orchard Green 

DATE OF UPDATE 
 

13 March 2024 

ACTIVITIES TO REPORT 
 

Work on Duke Orchard: 
• Remaining 14 trees have been planted and labelled 
Meeting 5 March 2024 
Duke Orchard: 
• Bench funded by John Hall for upper picnic area has been agreed – see 

costs below.  Initially this bench and the bench donated By Jane Mcrill will 
be secured by anchors but this may change if the picnic area is surfaced. 

• Agreed next volunteer activity day will be on Saturday 20 April 
• Agreed opening of Duke Orchard will precede the Church Fair on 27 April. 
• A grant application to Nineveh Charitable Trust for an accessible off-grid 

eco toilet is being prepared. 
• Wood from a demolished shed from Richard Hosking is going to be used 

to build a shelter.  
• Community Chest donation of £500 received 
Duchess Green: 
• Following feedback from the meeting with YGS (consultants), it was 

agreed that the peaceful nature of the field should be honoured and we 
should work to increase its diversity, making it appealing but less urban 
than the design submitted. 

• The elements from the Landscape Plan to be included in an initial phase 
were agreed and will be used to form a draft grant application for FIPL. 

• Following investigations into surfacing a new composite of rubber crumb 
and stone chippings is being costed. 

General: 
• Sponsored Bike Ride donation page to be closed once Peter has visited the 

school to talk about the ride.    
• Letter has been provided by Marsh Farm for Parish Council insurance. 
• Jenny Turnage and Gwen & Paul Morris have agreed to join the Working 

Group 
COUNCILLORS INVOLVED 
 

Clare Tagg, Martin Worth 

RECOMMENDATIONS 
(including any communications) 
 

1. Application for a grant for an accessible toilet to be made to Nineveh 
2. Opening of Duke Orchard on 27 April 
3. New members of working group 
4. Second FIPL grant to be sought  

COSTS  
(ie contractor costs, purchase costs, 
ongoing costs) 
 
Detail any funding required from the 
Parish Council  
(Landulph Parish Council to consider 
affordability / budget / precept; and 

1. Plastic box to store first aid kit in the shed by Duke Orchard – approx. £15 
2. Bench (£399.99 inc VAT) and 4 anchors (about £60 inc VAT).  Bench and 2 

anchors to be funded by a donation from John Hall. 
3. Cost of toilet Approx £7000 inc VAT to be funded by a grant 
4. New application for a FIPL grant – finances through Marsh Farm 

Partnerships. 



also whether it has the power to 
spend on this). 
Date of full Landulph Parish 
Council 

18 March 2024 

 


